TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 15, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience: 7

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Minutes of November 10, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Martel to approve Minutes of Special Meeting December 1, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.

3.   Correspondence, etc.  1.  The Board will be seeing a presentation on December 20th by BS&A for potential upgrading of the Clerk’s accounting software.  Open to the public if interested in attending.  2. Board of Review will be holding a work session on December 16th to cover errors and omissions only.  No tax disputes will be discussed.
4.    Motion by Schultz to approve the Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.

5.    Citizen Commentary:  1. from the audience Mr. Lysle Johnston read a letter for the record to the Board addressing his concerns about the proposed additions to the Third Street road ends.  The Board thanked Mr. Johnston for his comments.  The Board will keep them in mind when dealing with this issue.  2.  Ditlow thanked the Board, officials, etc for attending the EMS potluck dinner.
6.    Consent Agenda:  Items A, B, D and E were pulled for discussion latter in the meeting.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve items C and F was seconded and passed 5-0.

7.     A.  No report on County Planning Commission from Martel.  B.  From Tomlinson, the Planning Commission continued their work on Village Zoning; sub committee continues work on definitions.  They will review that state law on fireworks in regard to noise; a Special Use permit was submitted for short term rental; there was a pre application meeting with A-Ga-Ming regarding a potential rezoning, but they went back to do more work on the application.  Last summer tent rentals were in violation of the Zoning Ordinance.  Enforcement was an issue.  Parker was asked to write a letter to A-Ga-Ming outlining the rules, including no more tent use, until they get the PUD rezoning done.  We will help in anyway, but no more rentals until it’s done.  Parker agreed he could write the letter.

8.    Discussion of item 6 a, b, d and e.  In A, there are still some expenditures needing initials.  B. Can the Treasurer’s Report show a separate line under Road Fund showing the money that has been budgeted for road repair?  Schultz suggested waiting to see if we go with BS&A.  Those types of monies will be much easier to track.  D.  There was a question regarding EMS vehicle repair.  It was suggested the tire in question be taken back for proper “boot” repair.  Also, where do we stand with our discussion of sharing an ALS echo unit with Torch Lake Township?  Parker’s reply was we hadn’t had a meeting like that yet.  Tomlinson asked that we include this in our discussion with Milton Township.  With no further discussion, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve items 6 a, b, d and e was seconded and passed 5-0.


A.  Sheriff Bean:  Requested permission from the Township for Charter to do upgrade to get this sub station “active” at no cost to the Township.  This will allow the Sheriff department to use this space as an active office.  Motion by Tomlinson to give Sheriff Bean approval to do that was seconded and passed 5-0.

B.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve 2012 Regular Board Schedule as submitted, with the addition of the Annual Meeting, March 24th at 9:00 AM, was seconded and passed 5-0.


C.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve 3.0 Personnel Policy, dated 12-15-2011, was seconded and passed 5-0.


D.  Note that ‘Salary Compensation Committee’ is included in 3.0 Personnel Policy as Appendix X on the last page.


E.  There were no budget adjustments this evening.  A reminder when evaluating the budget to look at cost centers not line items.


F.  During a Fire & Safety inspection last month it was discovered that our alarm system is not connected to an automatic 911 dialing system.  The cost to implement a system would be $441, with a $25 monthly fee to monitor.  It was decided to look into the possibility of using the existing emergency line and to also obtain at least one more bid.  No formal action taken at this time.


G.  The status of the Fire Department vacancy was discussed.  We have not heard from Mr. Ball and we have not yet met with Milton Township.  Perhaps, eventually, we will need to advertise.  We have good coverage right now, but conversation is needed with Milton and even Central Lake Townships.  No formal action taken at this time.

9.    1.  Reminder from Schultz that dog licenses are available at the township.  2. With the number of deer/car accidents reported, Martel asked if there was a procedure to remove the animal for meat.  (Yes, there is).

10.  There was no Citizen Commentary.

11.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting January 17, 2012

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk

